#### TOWN OF KEEDYSVILLE, MARYLAND

"Where Northern Thrift and Personality Blend with Southern Charm and Hospitality"

P.O. Box 359 19 South Main Street Keedysville, MD 21756 301-432-5795 townhall@keedysvillemd.com www.keedysvillemd.com



Ken Lord, Mayor Brandon Sweeney, Assistant Mayor Judy Kerns, Council Matthew Hull, Council Sarah Baker, Council

Approved

Water Commission Minutes January 4, 2023

The monthly meeting of the Keedysville Water Commission was called to order at 8.57 pm with the following present: Mayor Ken Lord, Assistant Mayor Brandon Sweeney, Council Members Judy Kerns, Matt Hull, Sarah Baker, Town Attorney Ed Kuczynski, Town Administrator Lisa Riner and Administrative Assistant Teresa Pangle.

The minutes from the December 7, 2022 meeting were approved.

General Fund report was \$340,924.91

Announcements: Boonsboro Keedysville Water Advisory Meeting will be on Wednesday, January 25th at 6:30 pm in Boonsboro Town Hall.

#### Old Business

Asset Management- Mr. Sweeney reported Paul from Boonsboro sent a sample MOU for Mr. Sweeney and Ms. Riner to re-work for the agreement between Keedysville and Boonsboro.

Radio Tower Readers – Ideas for locations for the 2 zones were discussed.

#### New Business

Removal of Fluoride – The Towns of Boonsboro and Keedysville has discussed removing fluoride from the water system due to cost and maintenance issues with pumps. The EPA & CDC recommend it, but it's not required. There was a discussion to put this information in the next newsletter, website, and FB page after coordinating with Boonsboro.

Dogstreet Stormwater – Ms. Riner reported the situation on Mt Vernon Drive looks to be due to people dumping yard waste into the drainage easement. Ms. Riner is going to have Mr. Babington come clean out the easement so it will drain properly.

Hydrant Poles – Ms. Baker reported poles on two hydrants have been snapped off. Ms. Riner reported Mr. Babington replaced one a couple of months ago at a bus stop. Ms. Baker will go around Town to see if others are broken. Ms. Riner plans to order 6 more.

Sewer Backup – Mayor Lord mentioned the sewer backup on Mt. Hebron and Felfoot on New Year's Day and how the County is slow to respond. There was a discussion on how to get a quicker response from the County. Ms. Riner reported we now have a direct contact with the County vs. going through the hotline. Mr. Kuczynski suggested calling the Health Dept if necessary.

Mill Race Leak - The leak at 7 Mill Race was discussed. It appears the leak is on the property owner's side.

Meeting adjourned at 9:20 pm.

Respectfully Submitted, Teresa Pangle Administrative Assistant

### TOWN OF KEEDYSVILLE, MARYLAND

"Where Northern Thrift and Personality Blend with Southern Charm and Hospitality"

P.O. Box 359 19 South Main Street Keedysville, MD 21756 301-432-5795 townhall@keedysvillemd.com www.keedysvillemd.com



Ken Lord, Mayor Brandon Sweeney, Assistant Mayor Judy Kerns, Council Member Matthew Hull, Council Member Sarah Baker, Council Member

# Mayor & Council and Water Commission Meeting January 4, 2023

All attendees must sign in. Attendee comments will only be heard during the appropriate time in the agenda. Those wishing to be heard <u>must</u> check the appropriate box. Comments will be limited to three minutes each.

NAME	ADDRESS	PHONE	WISH TO BE HEARD
RIEK N	lovak VERIZON	1 443-622 1	244
	th Garcia 40MI. Ver		•
Sul	Genery 50 S Matson Coffn	Main 301-43	2-8216 🗆
Karen	Matson Coffm	en FainsRd	
***************************************			

## TOWN OF KEEDYSVILLE, MARYLAND

"Where Northern Thrift and Personality Blend with Southern Charm and Hospitality"

P.O. Box 359 19 South Main Street Keedysville, MD 21756 301-432-5795 townhall@keedysvillemd.com www.keedysvillemd.com



Ken Lord, Mayor Brandon Sweeney, Assistant Mayor Judy Kerns, Council Matthew Hull, Council Sarah Baker, Council

**Water Commission** Agenda January 4, 2023

Call to Order

Approval of Minutes: December 7, 2022 Meeting

General Fund Report: \$340,924.91

Announcements: Boonsboro Keedysville Water Advisory Board Meeting Wednesday, January 25 at 6:30pm at

the Boonsboro Town Hall

**Old Business** 

New Business: Removal of Fluoride

Comments by Residents

Comments by Commission

Adjournment